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Letter dated 2 September 2020 from the Permanent 

Representative of Libya to the United Nations addressed to the 

President of the Security Council 
 

 

 Upon instructions from my Government, I have been assigned to inform you 

about a set of violations committed and carried out by Haftar’s militia and his 

mercenaries, west of the city of Sirte, by targeting and bombing the sites of the Libyan 

Army of the Government of National Accord, there were a total of three violations 

committed in the past 72 hours, the most recent was the launch of Grad rockets, in an 

action that completely contradicts the announced ceasefire, and which reflects the 

deliberate intention of the commanders of the aggressor forces to refuse to the 

ceasefire in order to prevent Libya from reaching safety and stability.  

 Moreover, while the Government of my country warns against the continuation 

of these violations, it calls upon your distinguished Council to carry out its duties and 

take decisive actions against the irresponsible acts by these aggressors. Also, our 

Libyan Army forces reserve the right to respond to such violations and breaches at 

the appropriate time and place. 

 I would be grateful if the present letter could be circulated as a document of the 

Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Taher Elsonni 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative 

 


